
Press Release – Town Council Thanks Locum Town Clerk 
 

 

Last Thursday 31st October, the Mayor of Whitchurch, Cllr Rob Hewson and Cllr 
John Sinnott (right) presented Pete Cooper with an engraved, hand-painted plaque 
with the Whitchurch Town Council crest on the front, to commemorate his time with 
the Council, amongst other thank-you gifts from staff.  
 
Since the Council’s new Town Clerk, Michelle Wilson, started on 7th October 2013, 
Mr Cooper has been advising the Council in his role as consultant from Local 
Community Solutions. The Mayor thanked Mr Cooper very much for his hard work 
and dedication during his time with the Council over the past seven months and 
wished him very well in the future:  
 
“Pete Cooper has taught us so much during the brief, yet intense few months he was 
with us, putting many policies in place, conducting a lot of training and ensuring that 
the Council can operate openly and transparently whilst still providing the best levels 
of service. I am proud to be Mayor of this Town Council which is now moving 
forward.”  
 
 
If you need to contact the Town Council please telephone 01948 665761 
www.2shrop.net/whitchurchtowncouncil  
 
Zoë Dean 
Town Centre Manager/Assistant Town Clerk 

http://www.2shrop.net/whitchurchtowncouncil

